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CHAIR HOKAMA: .. .(gave/) . . , The Budget and Finance Committee meeting shall
come to order. This is the 30 th of March, 2004. Now this afternoon we have Ms.
Johnson, Mr. Mateo, Mr. Nishiki, Mr. Pontanilla, and Ms. Tavares. Excused at
this time are Mr. Carroll, Mr. Kane, and Mr. Molina. These gentlemen will be
joining us in a short time, Members.

ITEM NO.1:

FISCAL YEAR 2005 BUDGET (C.C. 03-265)

CHAIR HOKAMA: Staff, at this time do we have any requests for public testimony.
MS. SAKAMOTO: No, Mr. Chair.
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CHAIR HOKAMA: Thank you. We have no requests for public testimony so let us start.
CIVIL DEFENSE AGENCY
CHAIR HOKAMA: We are on the Department of Civil Defense this afternoon.
Agsalog, any opening comments for the Members regarding Civil Defense?

Mr.

MR. AGSALOG: Thank you, Mr. Chairman and Members of the Committee. We have
here today, Mr. Kyle Watanabe, and our proposed budget for the agency. There
is no expansion that we requested at this time and Mr. Kyle Watanabe will be
able to give you a better overview of the agency. Thank you, Mr. Chair.
CHAIR HOKAMA: Thank you. Mr. Watanabe, your opening comments, please.
MR. WATANABE: Thank you, Chair, and good afternoon, Committee members. Okay,
for Fiscal Year 2005, our budget is I think pretty straightforward. It's almost flat.
The only increase that we're looking at was a $2,000 increase for overtime costs.
Other than that everything remains the same. I think we're ... we have done a
lot of work and continue to do more work as in the grant revenues and that's all
regarding the State Homeland and Department of Homeland Security grant
funds. Mr. Chair, that's my opening statements.
CHAIR HOKAMA: Okay. At this time any questions for Mr. Watanabe with his very
succinct opening comments. Okay, seeing none. If we can, Mr. Director, then
start with your program on page 3-4 in the program area and 3-1 in the details.
Okay, under let's see ... Mr. Watanabe, any specific comments regarding your
goals and activities regarding the measurements you have presented for us?
MR. WATANABE: Mr. Chair, it's not too much of a change from my previous years. It's
just about the same with a few kind of minor additions.
CHAIR HOKAMA: Can you highlight those, please?
MR. WATANABE: Okay. I think the additions come in when we go to ... on 3-6 on the
Performance Measures, Activity 2F, the Grant Fundings, I think this is the one
that like I mentioned early in my opening statement that's been keeping us busy
here. These monies are, you know, provided by the Federal Government
through the State Civil Defense and a lot of these monies go to the first
responders for equipment purchases, training, and exercises and I think this is
the only major change that we've seen here. So in our performance measures
these are the things that we wanted to reflect on what we're doing with the
program itself. Aside from actually spending the dollars, there's some, some
program things that we have to do in here like besides updating lists, there's
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also, you know, forming and establishing a training program and exercise
program.
CHAIR HOKAMA: Okay, thank you. Members, questions for Mr. Watanabe? Let's see
I'll start from Mr. Kane's end this time. Ms. Johnson, questions for Mr.
Watanabe?
COUNCILMEMBER JOHNSON: The only thing I would ask Kyle is that in the case
where you show, let's say the things that are going to be part of our Homeland
Security, are those generally pass through monies? They're not monies that are
really on a long-term basis going to be helping your division. They're just sort of
pass through to, as you said, the first responders. Okay, so ...
MR. WATANABE: Yes, that's correct.
COUNCILMEMBER JOHNSON: All right so that ... it may show up as a budget
increase, but it's not really inflating your budget.
MR. WATANABE: Correct. All these grant funds, they all have time limits on them.
COUNCILMEMBER JOHNSON: Okay. And having heard that from you, are there
things that we need to do in terms of our preparedness for civil defense that
would actually enable us on a long-term basis to allow your department to
respond at a County level irrespective of all those other issues with some of the
changing security issues that we're dealing with?
MR. WATANABE: Okay. Now I'm not quite sure I understand your question.
COUNCILMEMBER JOHNSON: Would you like me to give you an example?
MR. WATANABE: Yes.
COUNCILMEMBER JOHNSON: I'll give you an example. Let's say on a civil defense
perspective, I know that one of your functions is to ... when we have a flood, for
example, to respond by coordinating your local civil defense units and what not
and bringing them up-to-date. But a lot of times now what's happening is your
ability to do that and some of the new equipment that's been purchased, in other
agencies might be more, let's say current. It may be more sophisticated than
some of the equipment that you have to deal with. So that being said, if we have
this new equipment coming in these other programs, now how are you going to
be able to have that, I guess, communication level with these other individuals if
the equipment you're using is either more outmoded or different from let's say
what we may have in police or fire safety or other, you know, TSA security, you
know, offices?
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MR. WATANABE: Okay. If I understand the question correctly, are you talking from the
communication side of it or the equipment that the first responders get in their
hands to use?
COUNCILMEMBER JOHNSON: Communications would be one part of it, but in
general that would be an example of what are you able to do to keep abreast of
all the other improvements that are being made in these other areas if your
budget just remains level. I guess that's what I'm trying to say. So, you know, it
could be a communication problem. It could be maybe just simply not having
enough personnel to physically be able to carry all these areas or even going out
in training.
MR. WATANABLE: Okay. Mr. Chair, if you don't mind letting me expand a little bit on
the Homeland Security grant funds? Like I said earlier, it's mainly for the first
responders. However, within that program itself, our agency will be able to tap
into, you know, getting whatever equipment that we need. Our initial emphasis is
all on the first responders, police, fire, and the medical people. And in fact some
of our things that we are looking to purchase, you know, is on the communication
side of the ... communication side of the house. So in that sense, you know, the
grant funds provide for our agency to use monies for any needs that we identify
as long as they fall within the guidelines of the program.
COUNCILMEMBER JOHNSON: Okay. So then you will be able to tap into those so it's
not a complete pass through to other entities. It would be able to be used to
upgrade your equipment. How about personnel? Or does that not fall within
those parameters?
MR. WATANABE: Right now it's only personnel that's identified in the grant period. It's
not a long-term thing.
COUNCILMEMBER JOHNSON: Okay. Thank you very much, Kyle.
CHAIR HOKAMA: Mr. Mateo.
COUNCILMEMBER MATEO: Thank you, Mr. Chair. Good afternoon. I guess taking a
look at your operations budget, it's flat, and I guess my concern would be the
including ... inclusion of training for our Molokai Civil Defense, which at this
particular point is next to nothing.
MR. WATANABE: Yeah.
COUNCILMEMBER MATEO: So I'm just worried that you have a flat budget, more or
less, and yet, you know we need the training on Molokai. And we take a look at
your travel budget, you know, that too is limited. So how are planning on
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addressing dealing with the Molokai Civil Defense operation relative to I guess
your responsibility to take care of Molokai as well?
MR. WATANABE: Yes. Regarding the Civil Defense Coordination Program, District
Coordinators, that's one area they've been lacking in, you know, following up
among quite a bit of other coordination programs. But on the training side I think
we have enough funds if we need to do further and additional training as we
move along, but we just need to establish our District Coordinators Program. Put
it on a better footing, better solid ground, and you know, we're not there yet,
frankly speaking.
COUNCILMEMBER MATEO: Okay. So your budget really does not preclude or limit
training opportunities for Molokai's Civil Defense representatives?
MR. WATANABE: Yes.
COUNCILMEMBER MATEO: The training component, is that ... are you working in
conjunction with CERT, the Fire Department's CERT Program?
MR. WATANABE: Okay. With the CERT Program, Community Emergency Response
Team, we are the agency that oversees the administrative and the fiscal part of
it. And the way it's set up with our County Fire Department, we are very
fortunate that they're taking on the CERT Program. So we work in conjunction
with, with the Fire Department on CERT, but they run the program itself, and
there is a separate funding mechanism for CERT.
COUNCILMEMBER MATEO: Okay. And that funding mechanism that's ... you're able
to use it not only for specific training for the Fire Department personnel, but say
our civil defense representative on our island as well?
MR. WATANABE: With the CERT Program or Community Emergency Response
Team, as long as it falls within the guidelines of, you know, the CERT Program,
which basically trains . . . is a program to train community members and
volunteers, you know, to become part of a team. And you know, part of that
CERT monies can be used, you know, if our civil defense coordinators, you
know, are involved in that program.
COUNCILMEMBER MATEO: Okay. And would that money . . . I'm sorry, Mr.
Chairman, last question. If the ... with the CERT monies, is that funds also
available for the needed equipment and materials that, that say our island would
need?
MR. WATANABE: When equipment and material that falls within the guidelines of the
CERT Program, meaning if the CERT members need like hard hats and gloves
and those type of things, yes, it's allowable.
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COUNCILMEMBER MATEO: Okay, okay. Thank you, thank you, Mr. Chair.
CHAIR HOKAMA: Mr. Molina.
COUNCILMEMBER MOLINA: Yeah. Thank you, Chairman. My apologies for being
late. My one question relates to grants revenue. Would you prefer I wait and I
can ask that question later? I don't know exactly where we're at here, but can I
ask ...
CHAIR HOKAMA: No, you can ask the question.
COUNCILMEMBER MOLINA: Okay, thank you. Afternoon, Kyle. My question is to
relate to the Domestic Equipment Program, Members, 3-5 in details, and the
National Terrorism Policy Summit Operation. I notice it shows that we're not
getting any monies there. Can I ask why? I mean is it due to the fact that the
programs don't exist or we don't qualify or what?
MR. WATANABE: Yeah. This Domestic Equipment Program, it basically is the
Homeland Security Program, but it started under a different name and it's just
that for this program funding that's how it was titled. So what you see following
that as far as the Homeland Security it's the continuation. So that was just for
one grant period. The next one on the National Terrorism Policy Summit
Operation, this one was in regard to setting up this grant funds when I think we
had sent a representative to this National Terrorism Policy Summit Operations
where we had to set it up in order to receive the grant fundings at, you know, we
paid for I think it was the Fire Chief a couple years ago and then we had to set it
up because there was grant monies coming back into us. So this program really
does not no longer exist.
COUNCILMEMBER MOLINA: Okay. Thank you.
CHAIR HOKAMA: Mr. Nishiki.
VICE-CHAIR NISHIKI: No.
CHAIR HOKAMA: Mr. Pontanilla.
COUNCILMEMBER PONTANILLA: Thank you, Chair. Several questions on the
performance measurement side on page 3-4. Conduct monthly siren test, the
projection is 85 percent and my question is why not 1DO?
MR. WATANABE: I think that when we do any kind of test, we would like to have 100
percent, but in the reality and being practical about it that does not always
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happen that way. I can think of maybe only several months where in all my time
at Civil Defense that we had a 100 percent siren test completion.
CHAIR PONTANILLA: So for Physical [sic] Year '04, first quarter is 92, and I don't
know what you had for the second quarter, third quarter, it's still hitting 90s?
MR. WATANABE: If I'm not mistaken, on the second quarter, we may have dipped
below 85 percent and this next quarter coming up I think we went back up, but
that's my general feeling right now. I don't have the numbers in front of me.
COUNCILMEMBER PONTANILLA: Okay. Whenever you do siren test and there's
equipment malfunction, do we do corrective actions right away?
Mr. WATANABE: Most of the time. Depending on what happens when we do the test
itself. If the Chair don't mind, maybe I can explain a little bit about the siren
system to give you a better idea when I say, you know, depending on how the
test goes. Because what we do with our State Civil Defense siren is the
mechanism we use to activate the siren is the police 800 megahertz radio
system. Some of you may be familiar with that where there is a specific talk
group for the sirens. In other words, just that talk group is the one that's used to
activate all the sirens. And sometimes when you go along the way, it could be
the radio system, you know, that may be not operating properly. It could be the
electronics within the siren itself being the receiving, you know, receiver getting
the radio frequency. It could be the mechanical. It could be electrical. You
know, it could be a number of those things.
So once we kind of figure out, you know, if there was a problem with the radio
side of the house then, you know, we kind of, kind of look at that and say, okay,
what do we need to check, you know. So we got to have to make analysis after
each siren test to figure out, you know, what could have or what may have gone
wrong. The way it works is there's what we call this duo-tone mounted
frequencies that goes out there and sometimes there's cross dots between talk
groups and sometimes they don't go out as well, you know. That hasn't
happened recently, but you know, that's an issue there. But when we get to the
mechanical and electrical side, once it's been identified what's wrong, yes, we
have people go out there and try to fix it.
COUNCILMEMBER PONTANILLA: Okay, thank you. So I'm assuming that all of the
sirens are wireless connected then.
MR. WATANABE: Yes. They are all wireless.
through the 800 megahertz system.
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COUNCILMEMBER PONTANILLA: Okay, thank you. And on page 3-5 regarding
conduct exercise, is this exercise that is done with all of the different emergency
responders?
MR. WATANABE: Okay. Traditionally, what we've done with the exercises is have our
annual Makani Pahili exercise which is the before hurricane season. But what
has happened in the past, within the past I'd say two years since we've come
down with Homeland Security, we've done exercises related to more Homeland
Security.
COUNCILMEMBER PONTANILLA: So you're reducing that from two to one?
MR. WATANABE: Yeah. And the reason for that is that we're, you know, because the
way the programs are being run. Like just for an instance, we were just told that
with the Department of Health, what they call the Strategic National Stockpile
Program that they're coming about, that they'll be doing an exercise regarding
dispensing these pharmaceuticals and supplies. So I just wanted to kind of keep
it open as far as which kind of exercise we will get involved with, you know, and
I'm sure there will be other kind of Homeland Security exercises that may be
coming down also.
COUNCILMEMBER PONTANILLA: Okay, thank ... one more, same page, the next
one down in regards to conduct emergency preparedness presentation as well
as distribute emergency preparedness information. I see here the projections for
'04 was 14 and 300 and then you're going to bump it up to 15 to '05 and 500 as
far as the distribution of information. To date on this particular sheet here, we
show only 2 and 150. I'm sure you're higher than that.
MR. WATANABE: Yeah. Like I said, I gotta go back and check, but I'm almost sure we
had several more within the second quarter and in this quarter.
COUNCILMEMBER PONTANILLA: Thank you, Chair. Thank you.
CHAIR HOKAMA: Ms. Tavares.
COUNCILMEMBER TAVARES: Thank you. On your budget details in the grant section
... I thought actually ... I thought Joe was going to ask this question.
COUNCILMEMBER PONTANILLA: No ... (laughter) ...
COUNCILMEMBER TAVARES: You had too many already? You're showing on 3-6,
okay 3-6, the grant revenues, and you're showing like one EP there on the first
section under the Part II, then one under the FEMA, and then your total is three.
I guess there is one on the previous page.
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MR. WATANABE: Yeah.
COUNCILMEMBER TAVARES: Can you explain that because I understand that you
have two?
MR. WATANABE: Yeah. I think what had happened is regarding, if some of you
remember correctly, when we came down for Part I, you know, there was monies
available for personnel and at that time I wasn't aware that we had to put an EP
in there. So that was added in, you know, through your . . . through the
Committee here and then when we had Part II come in, I had requested for that
EP at that time. And when we went through the budget process, the amendment
and the ordinance that was also added in there. On the FEMA supplemental
grant, FEMA FY 2002 supplemental grant, you know, with just some
conversation previous to this meeting here, I realized that when I did that first
grant budget amendment ordinance that I failed to put it in at that time also. So
that's why I added it in for this budget period.
COUNCILMEMBER TAVARES: So you will have three-MR. WATANABE: Yes.
COUNCILMEMBER TAVARES: --on the grant?
MR. WATANABE: I'm asking for three, yes.
COUNCILMEMBER TAVARES: So how are you going to pay for that, that one? You
have no salary. I mean it's only under operations that you have 26,497 ...
unless my eyes crooked.
COUNCILMEMBER PONTANILLA: Yeah, operations.
COUNCILMEMBER TAVARES: Yeah. Or should that have been moved up to salary?
MR. WATANABE: No.
MS. KOLLER: Mr. Chair.
CHAIR HOKAMA: Tamara.
MS. KOLLER: I believe that was one of the ones that's redacted because there's only
one person in there. I would have to check the un-redacted copy to see for sure,
but I can do that and then get back to the Committee later.
MR. WATANABE: Mr. Chair.
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CHAIR HOKAMA: Mr. Watanabe.
MR. WATANABE: Checking with the Budget Director here on our details there is a
number assigned to it for salaries.
COUNCILMEMBER TAVARES: Oh, okay. So that's the redacted business. I don't
have to see it just so I know what happened. You know, I guess that this has
come up in several places in the budget and maybe there could be a notation,
you know, where it has the personnel salaries. If you could put an RT or
something so we know what happened to that and we don't figure, 'cause, you
know, I totaled this out. It doesn't come out correctly because it got redacted. I
mean some sort of indication. I know there's a copy available that we can check
on, but then that means going up and down the stairs or the elevator, whichever
happens to be working at the time to trace that. But that explanation is fine. So
it's actually three grant revenue positions that you will eventually have?
MR. WATANABE: Correct.
COUNCILMEMBER TAVARES: Okay. Thank you for that. Then on 3-10 in the
program budget, you have a, you know, you have a reduction of $6,700 but then
could you explain what is the operations special cost -- the $30,000?
MR. WATANABE: The operations special cost has been this grant that we have
handled for DMAT, Disaster Medical Assistance Team.
COUNCILMEMBER TAVARES: Oh, okay.
MR. WATANABE: Okay. Every year we budget $30,000, you know, as a grant to them
and this was started many years ago.
COUNCILMEMBER TAVARES: Oh, it goes to them, not from.
MR. WATANABE: To them, correct, to them. And this is to support their operations
here in the islands because the DMAT team, you know, services the State and
the Nation, but since they're located here, they also do a lot of events and
training and activities here. That's what it's for. It's to support ... it's a grant to
DMAT to support the operations.
COUNCILMEMBER TAVARES: Okay. That's the one that we went on a tour one time
by the airport. Is that the DMAT?
MR. WATANABE: That's ... I think what you're talking about is their DMAT ... they
call it the DMAT bunker, which is a warehouse.
COUNCILMEMBER TAVARES: Yeah.
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MR. WATANABE: Right now it's also ... and they have a small room as a training
facility, yes.
COUNCILMEMBER TAVARES: Okay, thank you.
CHAIR HOKAMA: Done?
COUNCILMEMBER TAVARES: Can I go some more? I got one more.
CHAIR HOKAMA: Sure.
COUNCILMEMBER TAVARES: Okay. Oniyour ... same page 3-10, yeah, you show
the $3.1 million for equipment. Have you purchased the equipment? Is it here?
Is it being used? Or where did it go?
MR. WATANABE: Oh, this is one of difficult things because it's such a large amount
and we're the ones ... the so-called middleman between the State and the
various agencies.
COUNCILMEMBER TAVARES: Right.
MR. WATANABE: You know, we're working on it and it's a kind of arduous process
because we have to get ... we have to ask the departments to get the quotes
and everything else, you know, and push it through, but, yeah, no, a lot of those
monies are not yet spent.
COUNCILMEMBER TAVARES: So that's the one that some is Fire, some is Police,-MR. WATANABE: Police, some is Public Works.
COUNCILMEMBER TAVARES: --Public Works, and you're the, you're the accountant
for all this?
MR. WATANABE: Yes, unfortunately, that's how we have to administer it and that's
how ...
COUNCILMEMBER TAVARES: That's what your grant says.
MR. WATANABE: Yeah, that's what ...
COUNCILMEMBER TAVARES: That you folks are the administrators.
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MR. WATANABE: Yeah. It has to come down that way because State Civil Defense,
the way it's set up, it has to funnel through one agency and because we work
with them we're the one agency that does it.
COUNCILMEMBER TAVARES: So they would prepare the specs and do they prepare
the specs and do the bid and then they give you the paperwork?
MR. WATANABE: Correct, yes.
COUNCILMEMBER TAVARES: Okay.
MR. WATANABE: Otherwise, we wouldn't be able to do all of that for everybody ... for
every department or agency.
COUNCILMEMBER TAVARES: Do you get assistance from the Finance Department in
any of this?
MR. WATANABE: No, except from Purchasing where, you know, we just move it along.
It's, you know, as long as the, what do you call, the requisitions and the bids and
what not are in order, it just kind of flows through.
COUNCILMEMBER TAVARES:
procurement laws?

So who checks to see if it's meeting State

MR. WATANABE: Oh, Purchasing. We go through the ...
COUNCILMEMBER TAVARES: They're monitoring it.
MR. WATANABE: We go through the same purchasing process.
COUNCILMEMBER TAVARES: Oh, okay.
MR. WATANABE: The way it works is instead of we do all the background and the
paperwork and the specs. We ask the departments to do it and they also know
the purchasing guidelines. So it just basically comes to us for our signature and
assigning the proper index code and it goes up to Purchasing.
COUNCILMEMBER TAVARES: Oh, okay. You're not just ...
MR. WATANABE: And if it doesn't pass Purchasing, then it doesn't go at all.
COUNCILMEMBER TAVARES: Okay.
MR. WATANABE: But we haven't had those problems.

- 12-

BUDGET AND FINANCE COMMITTEE MINUTES
Council of the County of Maui

March 30,2004

COUNCILMEMBER TAVARES: Okay. So do you know about how much progress
you've made in the purchasing of some of these. I know some of the items you
talked about last year budget time and there's some big items and ...
MR. WATANABE: Let me see if I can break it down by ...
COUNCILMEMBER TAVARES: You can refresh our memory what kind of equipment
that was.
MR. WATANABE: Yeah. Okay.
CHAIR HOKAMA: I think Police had the big one that Mobile Command Post.
COUNCILMEMBER TAVARES: Yeah.
CHAIR HOKAMA: And then Department of Water had some perimeter fencing. I think
Police had perimeter fencing.
MR. WATANABE: Right, security.
CHAIR HOKAMA: Yeah, those security fences.
COUNCILMEMBER TAVARES: Oh, okay, okay.
CHAIR HOKAMA: Mr. Watanabe.
MR. WATANABE: Yeah. We're ... let me see if I can kind of, if you don't mind ... I
think it's here. Okay, Mr. Chair.
CHAIR HOKAMA: Mr. Watanabe.
MR. WATANABE: If you don't mind on the ... what is this?
MR. AGSALOG: Program budget.
CHAIR HOKAMA: Program budget.
MR. WATANABE: The program budget on page 3-12 on the highlights.
CHAIR HOKAMA: Highlights.
MR. WATANABE: And if you go down to almost the last paragraph where the following
grants were being administered by our agency. Okay, numbers one and two is
completed. Number three is just about completed. Four is completed. Five and
six is the ones that we're working on right now getting the-- 13-
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COUNCILMEMBER TAVARES: Okay.
MR. WATANABE: --departments to put in the proper paperwork and requisitions.
COUNCILMEMBER TAVARES: Okay, thank you.
MR. WATANABE: Yeah.
COUNCILMEMBER TAVARES: Thank you, Chair.
CHAIR HOKAMA: Okay, thank you. Those three positions under grant revenue, Mr.
Watanabe, is this similar to how we do other federal programs. The positions
only last as long as federal funds are available.
MR. WATANABE: Yes, that's correct. It's subject to the grant period. Whenever the
grant ends, it will end. Sometimes we're hoping that, you know, we can get an
extension to the grant.
CHAIR HOKAMA: Okay. But it is not your intention that if the federal funds become
unavailable in the future ... let's say Congress decides to fund differently, do you
expect the County of Maui to take over the funding of these positions?
MR. WATANABE: I don't foresee all of them, maybe one of them, where we may have
to work with the exercise, training, and education side of it if we're being required
to do more of those things. Then I think maybe that's one position where, you
know, I may have to bring it before the Administration and Council to fund.
'Cause I'm not sure where we're all going to go with this Homeland Security
training and exercise program. This is one area that if it's, you know, become in
a sense more mandated without funding for a position, then that's one that I
think, due to the mandates, we may have to fund. But that's ... right now I'm
just kind of guessing at that.
CHAIR HOKAMA: Uh-huh. That would, of course, be after you assist your district
needs as you told Mr. Mateo.
MR. WATANABE: That would be part of it.
CHAIR HOKAMA: When do you anticipate your overall game plan by districts to be
completed? So that if you need to go to Molokai for training, it's a quarterly thing,
you know, you ask for enough resources to accomplish that; Hana, wherever
else you need to be. Where is that in the mix of all of these federal funds and
everything else?
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MR. WATANABE: Well, as far as the federal funding side, it's not part of the district
coordination program itself. It's not part of the federal funds. It would be more
on our what I would call our administrative funds and how we do it here because
the federal funds does not provide for ... the guidelines does not provide for that
kind of program. However, it's not to say that the district coordinators can't
participate in the federal funding type of exercises or courses.
CHAIR HOKAMA:
So when is the district coordinators program going to be
accomplished?
MR. WATANABE: Mr. Chair, I need to really go back and look at it and see, you know,
how I'm going to try and work it into the program and prioritize it among, you
know, the rest of the programs and activities that we're doing.
CHAIR HOKAMA: I'm assuming on Lanai since we're building a brand new police
station and that would be our base of civil defense coordination because of
communication standby independent power source ... other resources. Have
you worked out a program for the Lanai District in conjunction with the Police
Department?
MR. WATANABE: No. Mr. Chairman, no, not yet.
CHAIR HOKAMA: My other question would be then ... that's okay. It can wait. Mr.
Kane, questions?
COUNCILMEMBER KANE: Just one, Mr. Chair. Because on 3-1, your equipment is
showing zero for '05 and given the discussion by previous Members asking about
the utilization of equipment through all the various grants, there wouldn't be a
problem then if for whatever reason, based on some discussion last year that
mayor may not occur this year on separating A from Band C accounts. Would
that be an issue for you?
MR. WATANABE: Separating in ...
COUNCILMEMBER KANE: A and B ... A from Band C accounts. In other words,
because you have a program budget, the dollar amount that we are approving or
considering for approval for your department is the total for the General Fund,
$308,420. In other words, you'll have as the department guy in charge of that as
far as distributing that monies for operations, salaries and wages, as well as
equipment. For any reason . . . if for any reason there is a decision or a
discussion and a decision after that that would separate out salaries and wages
as a dollar amount and then your Band C accounts, your operations and
equipment, would that impact you as far as your needs for equipment since you
have zero here? And the only reason I'm asking the question is because you
have zero there.
- 15-
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MR. WATANABE: Well, when we put the budget together back in November, you
know, our equipment needs, we looked at it and we felt that a number of things
that we could get through the Homeland Security, you know. Other than that,
we're not looking at anything major, equipment wise.
COUNCILMEMBER KANE: Okay, okay. And that's ... the question is just verifying
earlier comments that you made about how you can tap into those other funds.
Okay, thank you. That's all I have, Chair.
CHAIR HOKAMA: Okay, thank you. Ms. Johnson. Mr. Mateo.
COUNCILMEMBER MATEO: No.
CHAIR HOKAMA: Mr. Molina.
COUNCILMEMBER MOLINA: No.
CHAIR HOKAMA: Mr. Nishiki.
VICE-CHAIR NISHIKI: No.
CHAIR HOKAMA: Mr. Pontanilla.
COUNCILMEMBER PONTANILLA: No.
CHAIR HOKAMA: Ms. Tavares.
COUNCILMEMBER TAVARES: No.
CHAIR HOKAMA: Okay. Any closing comments, Mr. Watanabe?
MR. WATANABE: Well, I'd just like to thank the Chair and the Committee for, you know,
giving me this opportunity to explain my budget and I know it's difficult times and
we'll make do with what we have at this time. Thank you.
CHAIR HOKAMA: Okay. I just would ask that within your staffing we'd be interested in
when you can get your district coordination timetable put forward, if possible, Mr.
Watanabe, and you can respond to us later in writing. We'll send that request
through the channels.
MR. WATANABE: Okay.
CHAIR HOKAMA: Thank you very much for your time this afternoon. Okay, Members,
we are done with Civil Defense. Again, any further questions for Mr. Watanabe
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please forward it to the Chair and we'll transmit accordingly and have Mr.
Watanabe prepare a response to you. In the meantime, before we bring up the
next department, we're going to have testimony. We have one person, Sally
Raisbeck. So Sally, you're a veteran testifier before Committee and Council.
You know of the rules so if you could please come forward, and share your
thoughts with us for this afternoon, please .
. . .BEGIN PUBLIC TESTIMONY. .•

MS. RAISBECK: Good afternoon, Mr. Chair and Members. I will be very brief. I know
you're busy. But I did want to thank you for confirming me to the Board of Water
Supply and I will do my very best to keep you and the Mayor informed about
what I see as important water facts and issues naturally speaking as an
individual and not for the board.
I think you need to at some point consider the fact that you should be paid more
for the incredible amount of hours you put in. I think you must make around $10
an hour and as for what you do, you need a substantial raise and I think the
Salary Commission should be informed of that and give you a raise next year.
I thought you were considering the Personnel Department today. I'm not sure.
hope that you will encourage the Personnel Department to work with the Water
Department to figure out some way that engineers can be paid ... can be offered
jobs at salaries that will allow the Water Department to compete with the private
sector. We need more engineers and we can't get them. So that I assume it has
to be the Personnel Department that modifies things, creates a special category,
whatever is, it's very necessary to get those people. And the other point is that
on the 5th Floor if you go down there and you tour through the offices, I know
other departments are crowded, but they're extremely crowded and it does
interfere with the efficiency of their working.
This is not strictly now a Personnel Department but I did want to comment on
something in today's paper. The Mayor ended the drought emergency. That
drought emergency which was put in by the previous Water Board was never
ended, not because we didn't have fluctuations in water supply, but so that we
could use the water from H'poko Well Upcountry. I think that most of you
probably already know that. Now that that case is settled we can give up the
drought emergency and I'm grateful to the Mayor that he did it.
Next summer Upcountry and I think also this year, the Central Maui system is
going to have big problems with water supply. We can call it a drought or we can
call it the annual summer water shortage. And I would hate to see that quarrels
over jurisdiction interfered with the real problem that is going to arise very quickly
now and that's allocation , .. allocation of water. Next on April ih, we're having a
community meeting, Department of Water Supply, and I know you're very busy,
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but if some of your aides can attend that meeting to get a feel for the pulse of
what the community feels about whether that extra water from H'poko goes to
Upcountry or goes to Central and South Maui.
MR. TAGUCHI: Three minutes.
MS. RAISBECK: I think that's important. Okay, thank you very much.
CHAIR HOKAMA: Thank you, Sally. Any questions for Ms. Raisbeck this afternoon,
Members? She does have her comments on a written form that the Staff has
presented to each of you. Are there any questions for Ms. Raisbeck? If not,
thank you very much, Sally. We appreciate your comments .
. . . END OF PUBLIC TESTIMONY. ..

CHAIR HOKAMA: Staff, who's next?
MS. SAKAMOTO: Personnel.
CHAIR HOKAMA: What is their status? Are they coming up?
MR. TAGUCHI: .,. (inaudible) ...
CHAIR HOKAMA: Okay, Members, why don't we take a five-minute recess and we'll
reconvene at 2:20. . . .(gavel) . ..
RECESS:

2:15 p.m.

RECONVENE:

2:21 p.m.

CHAIR HOKAMA: .. .(gavel) . .. We shall bring this Committee meeting back to order.
DEPARTMENT OF PERSONNEL SERVICES

CHAIR HOKAMA: We now have Department of Personnel Services. Budget Director,
any opening comments?
MR. AGSALOG: Thank you, Mr. Chair and Members of the Committee. The program
budget for Personnel Services would be in section 14-1, as well as in the budget
details and they will give you a more overview, but the change from last year is
they have request ... they are requesting two expansion for my understanding
the purposes of the HR. They can correct me if I'm wrong. Ms. Lynn Krieg and
Lance Hiromoto is here to answer your questions, as well as give you a better
overview of the Personnel Services Department. Thank you, Mr. Chair.
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CHAIR HOKAMA: Okay. Director Krieg, any comments ... opening comments for the
Members?
MS. KRIEG: Yes, Mr. Chairman. Good afternoon, Chairman Hokama and Members of
the Budget Committee. Thank you for this opportunity to present a brief overview
of the Department of Personnel Services proposed Fiscal Year 2005 Budget. As
you know, the Department of Personnel Services is a staff agency that serves as
a central personnel agency for the County of MauL As the County's central
personnel agency, this department's primary mission is to provide services to the
other departments and agencies in the various areas of personnel management
so they can attain their goals and objectives by attracting, developing, and
retaining a professional work force, and by contributing to establishing the best
possible work environment.
Some of the major functions by which we provide services to the various
departments and agencies are through recruitment and examination. We are
responsible to recruit, examine, and provide eligible lists of job applicants to the
departments. In classification and pay, we maintain a position classification plan
of approximately 700 classifications. We classify and reclassify positions,
evaluate and assign the appropriate pay to the various classes, and administer
the pay plan.
In the area of transactions, we audit all personnel transactions that is all the
hiring, transfers, promotions, demotions, terminations, et cetera, and we maintain
all personnel records.
In labor relations, we represent Maui County in negotiations with four different
labor organizations and administer collective bargaining contracts for seven
bargaining units. We provide departments with contract interpretations and hear
grievances on behalf of the Mayor.
In the area of training, we administer a Countywide training and development
program which encompasses such diverse subjects as computer training and
customer service to conducting internal investigations and emergency response
vehicle operation.
For the Civil Service Commission, we provide support to resolve applicant and
employee complaints before the Commission and promulgate rules to carry out
the provisions of the Civil Service laws.
Last year at this time, I brought before you a budget proposal which I described
as lean and which reflected the economic outlook at that time. My proposal
reflected a $54,000 decrease from the previous fiscal year and it was by the
Council's good graces the $25,000 for the Annual Employee Recognition
Program was restored and we were able to once again put on successful events
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on Molokai, Lanai, and here on Maui.
employees of Maui County thank you.

We thank you and I am sure the

This year I come before you with a request for an increase of $154,217. While
the amount of the increase is relatively large, I believe the projections are
conservative and that we will continue to operate as frugally and fiscally efficient
as we have in the past. The bulk of the increase is attributed to projected
overtime for my staff in the amount of $100,915 while $38,296 is being requested
for two temporary expansion positions, $15,208 for a temporary Clerk III position,
and $23,088 for temporary Personnel Management Specialist II position. In
addition, I am requesting an increase of $14,500 for employee development and
training, $5,000 of which will go to reimburse the Department of Public Works,
Highways Division, for overtime costs for the use of their employees to run the
County's Equipment Operator Training Program.
The balance of the requested funds would go towards the Department of
Personnel Services efforts to continue to offer excellent training classes in a
variety of areas aimed at improving the County's delivery of services to the public
and assisting our managers and supervisors to better their skills at running their
daily operations.
The primary focus for my request for overtime monies and temporary expansion
positions are directly related to the ongoing efforts to bring the new personnel
payroll, HRS system, on board, and are based on projections provided by the
vendor as to estimated staff hours that would be required coupled with . . .
(change tape) ... staff on how we will be able to handle our regular workload as
well as the demands of the project and upcoming events, such as negotiations
start up with the Hawaii Fire Fighters Association, the UPW negotiations for the
2003-2005 contract period that have not been completed, and the next round of
negotiations with HGEA that are scheduled to begin as early as May.
The HR Payroll Project vendors have estimated a need for approximately 1,925
hours of services from one of our human resources professional staff and we
have responded by essentially assigning Dave Underwood to the project team
full-time and he has been heavily involved along with other team members in the
project planning, defining requirements, data gathering, et cetera. In addition, it
is estimated that approximately 1,815 hours will be required from my technical
staff, personnel technicians, transaction specialist and supervisor, to clean up
and consolidate data between personnel and payroll systems to assist in the data
conversion, to receive training, develop training materials, provide training within
our department, and so on.
While these staff hours have been projected as dedicated project hours, we still
have our day-to-day work that needs to be done. To assist in meeting both the
requirements of the project, as well as to assist in meeting our day-to-day
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requirements, we are requesting a temporary expansion Clerk III position for a
period of eight months that will be able to provide additional support in the form
of data input on an independent basis. It is also anticipated that the Clerk III will
be able to be trained to provide coverage for the personnel clerks and
technicians called to the HR Payroll Project in order to allow us to provide
services as close to our objectives as possible.
We are also requesting a temporary expansion Personnel Management
Specialist II position for a period of eight months. It is envisioned that this
position will be able to provide coverage in the area of application screening,
classification actions, assisting departments with questions and inquiries
regarding contract interpretations, et cetera.
While these expansion positions will provide additional coverage, it is anticipated
that all staff will be required to work overtime in order to keep afloat in the months
ahead. Not only will additional staff be required in support of the HR Payroll
Project, but the absence of one professional staff person and the technical staff's
absence from their regular duties will obviously create a void. Other staff
members will also be called upon to pitch in whenever possible to get the job
done whether it is project-related tasks or tasks related to the completion of dayto-day activities.
In addition to the start up of negotiations, other upcoming events that are
projected to increase our workload include the anticipated approval of other
department requests for expansion positions which will necessitate the
classification of new positions, increase recruitment and examination efforts, and
in processing of new hires. We expect other work to be generated as a result of
the HR Payroll Project, but this will only become apparent after the project enters
the implementation stage.
For all of these reasons, I have included a request for overtime based on eight
hours per week per employee for a period of ten months. This is a conservative
request considering the project is expected to run from this month through April
2005, a period of 12 months, and the after effects will be sorted out over time
even after that date. However, I feel my request is realistic and takes into
consideration the human condition. That is, not everyone will be able to or willing
to work overtime every week for a year.
In conclusion, I ask that you look favorably upon my department's budget request
as I believe that it contains very little in the way of frills and that the expansion
requests are reasonable and justified in order for us to bring this new system on
board and continue to provide a satisfactory level of service to the departments in
the areas identified in our program measures. Thank you very much.
CHAIR HOKAMA: Thank you. Deputy Director, any comments?
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MR. HIROMOTO: Thank you, Mr. Chair. I'm just here in support of our department
budget proposal and I'm also here ready to assist in answering any questions.
Thank you.
CHAIR HOKAMA: Okay. Before we start, let me just ask so that the whole Committee
can start from the same basis. Is your department now also in charge of any
personnel requirements for Department of Water Supply? I, you know, I mean
they're pretty much on their own for a while and then there was discussions of
combining certain parts of that department and make it a part of just the regular
County departments. So do you have anything to do with personnel with Water
Department?
MS. KRIEG: We always have.
CHAIR HOKAMA: Always have?
MS. KRIEG: All their requests for personnel actions have always come through our
office.
CHAIR HOKAMA: Okay, because I'm not too sure about the financing side. Yeah, I
know they were separate. Okay, that's good to know. Thank you for that, Ms.
Krieg. The other thing I wanted to start off with is, is this 12-month thing part of
the knowledge transfer that the vendor is to provide your department personnel
with?
MS. KRIEG: Yes.
CHAIR HOKAMA: What would be the net gain after this transfer period to your
department? You have some kind of numerical information for us or ability to
process in half the time? You have some measurements or indicators of how
they assist your department in being able to now do other things?
MS. KRIEG: I don't exactly have numbers. In fact, I think for our department it may ...
if you talking about whether or not it's going to increase or decrease our workload

CHAIR HOKAMA: Not really decrease. You guys are ... will always be busy. I mean I
have yet to find you folks not busy. So I'm saying does this free up the ability of
your existing staff numbers to do additional things like you just talked about
training, additional training, those types of things?
MS. KRIEG: Well, the job functions are going to change.
there's going to at least be a shift in that the ...
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CHAIR HOKAMA: Well, let me say this. Maybe I'm saying it wrong 'cause I mean I
know what my brain is telling me and I may not be communicating well this
afternoon. So what if I say explain the benefits of the HR Payroll System as it
impacts your department?
MS. KRIEG: I'd like to give you one example and I don't know if this will satisfy your
question or not. But one example I can give you is for right now, if an employee
in another department say or in any department, wanted to do a simple thing as
change his address, that would require the employee to report to the department
or his supervisor the address change and the completion of this form, the SF-1,
which is a what five ... six page ... Council member Tavares is laughing, okay.
It's a six-page form that needs to be completed on a typewriter, or what did you
call it,-MR. HIROMOTO: Impact printer.
MS. KRIEG: --or an impact printer, okay. Now the person reports the address change
through their departmental representative. The departmental representative
prepares the form. The department head has to sign this form. Then this form is
routed to DPS. DPS Director signature has to be obtained. The information
regarding the address change has to be input into the DPS system. Then DPS
routes this SF-1 to payroll and payroll has to input this information into the payroll
information system, okay. With this new HR system, the employee would have
the capability either to input the information themselves depending on where
they're located or report the information to the person they are designated to
report the information to and that person would just simply input the information
and that's it. No paper, no signature requirements. That much time, paper,
savings.
CHAIR HOKAMA: Have you been able to estimate or the vendors estimate for your
department, Ms. Director, the direct cost savings of doing it the way you just
shared with us in the future?
MS. KRIEG: I don't have that information.
CHAIR HOKAMA:
estimates?

Could that be something that you could obtain for us - those

MS. KRIEG: I could go back and check.
CHAIR HOKAMA: Staff, if you could please communicate with the department if they
are able to provide some type of direct cost savings through this new HR system.
MS. KRIEG: You know, other benefits that ... other benefits of the system would be,
besides the elimination of the timesheet, which I think everyone is looking
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forward to, a real benefit to all of us would be the fact that we'll have real time
reports. The ability for real time reports and a cost saving for us would be real
time leave reports. Right now we have departments who have employees with
negative leave balances. In other words, they're taking leave and getting paid
when they don't really have the leave to take and this is because our leave
system is three months behind, okay. And with this new system, we'll have real
time reports available. That's another plus as I see it.
Now I understand Council member Tavares has been going through all the SF-1s
that we generate because one of the six pages in this document is sent to
Council Services for every single transaction that occurs. Now I talked with one
of Councilmember Tavares' staff members and indicated to her which types of
personnel actions would really be of interest to the Council Members. I think ...
I believe this is following last year's budget session when there was questions
about whether or not the Council was being advised as to when positions were
being reallocated, when they were being ... new positions were being created,
classified, and priced and everything. And so I met with a staff member. I
identified for her the different kinds of actions that, you know, she should be
looking for and which SF-1 s really could be tossed and I understand that
Council member Tavares has been going through all of the SF-1 s. Now with this
new system, my understanding is we could develop reports that could be sent
without all of this paper. But in order for us to put together data to give you
reports, the data has to exist within the system. Somebody has to get it in there.
Guess who? My staff. And that's why we're asking for the overtime, okay. In
order to get it into, into the system in the shape and form that the system will be
able to, you know, to mold or move around and use, it has to have certain kinds
of coding requirements and this is all the stuff that's going to have to be done.
And this is what we need the overtime for.
CHAIR HOKAMA: Thank you for those comments, Director. I think just having
accurate current information of employee status is critical. It just befuddles me
that people taking leave without leave time and they getting approval by their
department heads.
MS. KRIEG: Well, there's other things, too, with the current to, you know, the double
system that we have, the HR system and the payroll system. Anytime you have
two systems ... two systems operating you have more chances of error.
CHAIR HOKAMA: Uh-huh.
MS. KRIEG: Okay. And we have discovered through this data conversion that we're
going through that we're having to clean up data. We're having to make
comparisons and matches and clean stuff up and we're discovering errors.
We're discovering that there are situations where DPS has inputted things into
the personnel system. For example, a voluntary demotion. We input it into our
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system. It fell through the cracks on the payroll end and was not input into the
payroll system and the employee was overpaid for a year. This cannot occur
once we get over to the new system.
CHAIR HOKAMA: So what happens in that kind of situation? We just eat the mistake
we made.
MS. KRIEG: No, lot of over ... overpayment recoupment. So there is the ... a great
value to this new system.
CHAIR HOKAMA: Uh-huh. What is your ... what have you been told either by the
vendor or . . . I know there's people in the Mayor's office that has some
assignment of overseeing certain parts of this task, but you looking at next April
2005 for it to be fully installed and operational?
MS. KRIEG: Okay. I'm going to defer to my Deputy.
CHAIR HOKAMA: Mr. Deputy.
MR. HIROMOTO: Thank you, Chair. My understanding is that Phase I ... the project
team has divided the entire project into at least two phases and Phase I, they are
targeting to go live in the beginning of January primarily because they think that,
you know, we think we can do it and also because it will be a clean cut with
regard to payroll W-2 forms, that type of thing. After January through April, it will
... Phase II would basically be more directed to our department where we have
the modules with regard to labor relations, training, forecasting, and costing to
happen after that. That would probably not be as intense with regard to the
payroll staff. Right now the payroll staff is heavily involved like our staff in
making this project, Phase I, go through.
CHAIR HOKAMA: So Phase I would take into account the ability to pre-program those
step increases, contractual agreements, whatever the term is, over the length of
the term. You can program that all in automatically so that it will kick in upon the
effective dates or is this ... or is that still going to bea manual thing that when
the person's date comes up, then you're going still manually do those inputs?
MR. HIROMOTO: My understanding is that it will be in Phase I. Phase II, the
forecasting costing is the part where if we were ... if someone were to give us a
scenario such as certain types of employees maybe in a different ... in a certain
bargaining unit were to get a two percent increase in July of 2006 and a step
movement in 2007, what is the cost. That forecasting costing module is slated
for Phase II, but I think what you're referring to is like an automatic mass payroll
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CHAIR HOKAMA: Yeah, 'cause I mean you guys deal with the contracts better than we
do. Like far, you have the rank-to-rank provision in the contract whereby certain
situations occur and then the rank-to-rank differential and then you gotta pay the
guy the difference. I don't know what is the State law now. How effect ... how
soon you guys can have it in the paycheck pay period. You know, I mean, those
things going to be kept ... keep on occurring and is gonna not be part of the
standard computer run or the program run because those are the day-to-day
decisions the Captain or the Station Chief is going to decide or either the
Battalion Chief or the Assistant Chief. And so I'm just wondering while I can see
a lot of advantages, are there disadvantages to the system?
MR. HIROMOTO: I think with regard to premium pay and differentials, that type of
thing, this program should take care of that. So if some employee is, for
instance, temporarily assigned to his supervised position because his supervisor
is out and he also works at night on overtime, this program will be able to pay
him the temporary assignment plus the night shift differential, the meal
allowance. It would just by that employee plugging in what time he worked.
CHAIR HOKAMA: Okay and then the last thing and then I'll let the other Members ask.
In the regular IFAS report that the departments utilize, this, this new system will
help you get as accurate as possible the current updates as far as balances
within certain accounts of departments regarding payroll, overtime, leave,
vacation, sick leave, that will be pretty much current information for your
department to have access to.
MR. HIROMOTO: It would be accessible to whoever is designated to be ... for that to
be accessible to ...
CHAIR HOKAMA: The employee could call up and check his own leave allowance of,
you know, whatever the balance is 42 hours, 42 % hours, whatever it be.
MR. HIROMOTO: Yeah. There are certain ... my understanding is that there are
certain screens that different levels of employees are entitled to see and even if
they are entitled to see, they might not be entitled to change. So an employee,
my understanding, will be able to bring up his leave record . . . his leave
balances.
CHAIR HOKAMA: Okay.
MR. HIROMOTO: The supervisor will also be able to do that.
CHAIR HOKAMA: So as a department or personnel professionals you are satisfied with
the internal security of the system?
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MR. HIROMOTO: We have confidence in MIS with Jacob. They are working on the
security. So, yeah, an employee would not be able to look at another employee's
leave balance, for example.
MS. KRIEG: Definitely not go in and add to.
MR. HIROMOTO: Or add to his vacation balance.

. .. (laughter) ...

CHAIR HOKAMA: You know, 'cause for us, part of the threat is external penetration.
We have found from our colleagues the biggest threat is more an internal
sabotage or internal penetration of the system ... disgruntled employee and this
and that. So I just bring that up because it is real out there or real within here
with what you work with and so I just ask those questions.
Ms. Tavares, questions.
COUNCILMEMBER TAVARES: Thank you. I was smiling and stuff because I know
exactly what Lynn is talking about and on that change of an address form. I
mean one employee when I was at Parks announced that she was getting
married and I said please don't do it until after I leave the department because
there's too many papers to change your name, but it is. I've even tried to drop
my middle initial from my name so when the payroll makes my checks it doesn't
have my middle initial. I gave up because it has to do ... you have to do so
many things, it goes so many places, and you have to create this form and that
form, and it was just not worth it. I said, no, I'm going to leave that initial there.
But what I wanted to ask, Lynn, on your overtime that you're projecting, is that
like the normal overtime or is it because of this project? Like should you or have
you looked at if you're going to incur this amount of overtime every year, should
you be looking at putting in a person rather than having a large overtime budget
or is the nature of your work such that you're going to need that overtime no
matter ... no matter what.
MS. KRIEG: There's always next year ... no. . .. (laughter) ... I did think about that.
At the present time though, I felt that because we don't really know what the true
impact of the new system is going to be, I prefer to wait, and to see what kinds of
impacts or what kinds of changes are going to occur as a result of the new
system.
My understanding is that jobs wi" be changing, both within my
department and within a" the other departments. In other words, a" departments
employees who currently have, you know, pretty much something or anything to
do with handling payroll or personnel timesheets, et cetera, at the present time,
their jobs are going to be changing. How significantly remains to be seen.
CHAIR HOKAMA: Big time.
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MS. KRIEG: Okay. Yeah, for some people, big time.
COUNCILMEMBER TAVARES: Yeah.
MS. KRIEG: For some people it's just a relief, oh good, we don't have to mess with that
anymore, you know. Based on that I felt that to go in for something permanent at
this time would be premature.
COUNCILMEMBER TAVARES: Uh-huh. I appreciate that.
MS. KRIEG: A lot of the overtime requests that I have projected right now are
specifically to bring the program into being.
COUNCILMEMBER TAVARES: Uh-huh. And I appreciate that, that approach to what
you're doing. If you haven't already looked, I'm sure you've looked at it, but if
you have your focus away from this payroll project, have you looked at ways to
streamline your recruitment and hiring process? Because as we hear from
departments that come through here at various points, not just with the budget,
but other times, that their, you know, the common thread in a lot of things that we
talk about personnel is the length of time it takes to have a position authorized
with funds and the time it takes to create. Or if there's a vacancy, how long it
takes to fill the vacancy and all of that. Have you had a chance, in between
looking at the things you're looking at now, to look at that particular process that
your department goes through?
MS. KRIEG: Yes and no. Within the past year or so we have had to deal with
manpower shortage. So we, you know, we're not really ... we don't really have
a clear picture of our timetables and how much of that is due to the fact that, well
both my Deputy and I, came up through the ranks. So when we left our
positions, our positions were vacant. Even after they were filled, the incumbents
had to be trained. One of them right now is at the full journey level. One is still
in, you know, pretty much in training. So they're not at their full capacities, yet.
So that was one handicap that we're still having to deal with. Another thing, we
are in the process of revising our policies and procedures. I think when the
police were here they did mention of the rule of five and changing the rule of five
in terms of the certifying eligibles. And we're looking very seriously at changing
that in order to send departments, especially departments like police, who have
large number of vacancies continuously to send them more names at any given
time, than just, you know, that rule of five limits us to, things like that.
COUNCILMEMBER TAVARES: Can I stop you right there 'cause that's one of my
questions. On the rule of five, what do you have to do to change that? It has to
be accepted Statewide? Is it a Civil Service law ... rule?
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MS. KRIEG: It's a ... it's policies and procedures. It used to be law and it got
changed. And we were going along quite well trying to develop our own ...
amended our rules and we were developing our policies and procedures and we
were, you know, going along what we thought was pretty well. The State was
going along the same way. In fact, they got to the point where they published
theirs and darn if they didn't get hit with the union with . . . they got taken to
HLRB, okay, with a declaration ... a petition. And the unions are saying that
there are things in the policies and procedures that are negotiable. And so they
petitioned HLRB for declaratory ruling and where we're at right now on that is
that HLRB has told the employers to go back, meet with the unions, specifically
HGEA and UPW, and determine what exactly what part of your policies and
procedures are negotiable and negotiate them. So because of that action we
held off on our policies and procedures.
COUNCILMEMBER TAVARES: So it's now up to each County-MS. KRIEG: To develop their own.
COUNCILMEMBER TAVARES: --to develop their own?
MS. KRIEG: Correct.
COUNCILMEMBER TAVARES: That's good news in one sense. And that HLRB you
talk about, that's the Labor Relations Board? But the rule of five shouldn't impact
them, right? They should be happy to get new members faster.
MS. KRIEG: Yeah, you would think so. . .. (laughter) ...
COUNCILMEMBER TAVARES: Thank you, Chairman.
MS. KRIEG: But see the rule of five wouldn't be just for open competitive.
relates to internal promotions, which would then be covered employees.

It also

COUNCILMEMBER TAVARES: Oh, okay.
CHAIR HOKAMA: Mr. Kane.
COUNCILMEMBER KANE: No other than to say thank you. You've given us a good
prepared statement in your opening comments and focusing in on the HR Project
and I think the follow-up questions by Members Tavares and Riki have satisfied
my line of questioning that I had prepared earlier. Thank you.
CHAIR HOKAMA: Thank you. Ms. Johnson.
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COUNCILMEMBER JOHNSON: It sounds like you have your hands full. Because what
you're talking about and what you're really doing seems to me with regard to
policy and procedures and administrative I guess functions and analysis of how
you're able to be more productive looking at all of the functions, not only of the
individuals, but even within your different departments and the people who you
serve. It seems to me that what you're talking about is a combination of work
measurement and also I guess an efficiency type of analysis. When you're
looking at this, a lot of times because I worked in work measurement and I dealt
with it on a different basis when I was working for an insurance company. If you
went to the outside and you asked somebody to come in and do flowcharting for
your actual document flow, if you asked somebody to come in and also look at
analysis of efficiency, if you looked at what made the most sense in terms of a
logical evaluation about how you could structure and maybe even it would result
in maybe creation of another position rather than just resorting all the time to this
overtime or, you know, other things or shifting more work on to your back, is
there any kind of company or entity in the workplace or out there somewhere that
could come in and basically help you through I guess, you know, whether it's
audit or, you know, a work measurement analysis, to really do the evaluation and
make recommendations as to how you could actually accomplish your goals and
then best serve the needs of the various departments? Have you found any
companies out there that are doing this kind of work?
MS. KRIEG: I haven't looked. So I know there have been departments who have done
time management type consultation, you know, with private companies. I know
we have an employee in the County who loves to do this kind of stuff.
COUNCILMEMBER JOHNSON: Well, and the only reason I ask you, Ms. Krieg, is
because a lot of times not only does it take time for you to do your job, but it
takes time to do all this evaluation and it's really difficult to do self-analysis when
you're so centered right in just dealing with the daily problems that you have to
deal with. So my . . . I guess my recommendation or something for you to
consider might be for you to find are there firms out there that would do a
comprehensive analysis. It could be in the form of a performance audit, but not
necessarily, would come in and look at the various things that you're trying to
accomplish. Have you establish what you want done and then have an
independent consulting firm or somebody from the outside come in and say, well
okay, just like the I guess it was the Fire Department kind of did, they opened
themselves up to this whole restructuring.
My recommendation would be though to see if there is or have the Budget
Director, somebody else look for you to find out is there that kind of animal out
there that could actually come in and do this so that you're free to continue doing
what you're doing. I just think that I don't know how you manage all these
different tasks because you are really doing the work of a lot of different people in
your capacity. And so I make that suggestion because I know that there are
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firms out there would do it for private corporations. I don't see why we wouldn't
have something even through our National Association of Counties. We have
that as a resource that we might be able to go to through our representatives on
NACo here on this Council and try and help you because I'm sure this has been
done before and been faced before. So that would be one area that we might be
able to help in and provide funding so that you would be able to have that time to
actually implement all the things you want to do.
MS. KRIEG: Thank you for your suggestions and for your observations. We'll note that.
COUNCILMEMBER JOHNSON: Thank you. Thank you, Mr. Chair. And my suggestion,
Mr. Chair, would be because you do have contacts at NACo maybe check with
some of our sister counterparts and find out if there are the same kinds of
services that might be made available so that we could at least consider that and
maybe pass along that information to Ms. Krieg. Thank you.
CHAIR HOKAMA: Thank you. And again, Members, Ms. Krieg is one of the few
department heads that is under the control of a commission and their controlling
entity is the Civil Service Commission. Maybe we can ask the Commission ...
request the Commission to consider such things to assist the department and the
Director in performing the requirements for our employees. But thank you for
your comments, Ms. Johnson. I will check with our colleagues.
Mr. Mateo.
COUNCILMEMBER MATEO: Thank you, Mr. Chair. Good afternoon. Director, I'm
quite impressed with your opening statements. It was quite inclusive and I thank
you very much for sharing that with us because a lot of my questions are related
to your opening statements and I thank you very much. I did want to ask you,
however, I guess the new system is going to be implemented by phases? The
payroll system, is that going to be done by phases?
MS. KRIEG: Well, it has different phases to it like a planning phase, development
phase ...
COUNCILMEMBER MATEO: And that planning phase, is that indicative of one year?
Is that a window ... a target date of implementing this particular payroll system?
MR. HIROMOTO: Mr. Chair, Mr. Chair.
CHAIR HOKAMA: I'm sorry, I'm sorry, Mr. Deputy Director, I'm sorry. Yes?
MR. HIROMOTO: Answer.
CHAIR HOKAMA: Please.
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MR. HIROMOTO: Councilman Mateo, there are several phases. I think the project
team has identified two major phases. Phase I, which includes the payroll and
attendance which is the module ... the phase that involves both personnel and
payroll. They are targeting it to go live in January of 2005. Within that phase
there are several things that need to be done and there are benchmarks and
there are deadlines that the project team has established. And I'm not really
familiar with all the different technical words that this project team uses, but they
have gone ... the portion that they started up with was what they call the "as is"
phase. They wanted to know that the ... the vendor wanted to know the "as is".
How do you do . . . how do you currently operate if someone is temporarily
assigned to this position, what kind of differentials or what kind of pay rules do
you have that governs the pay of that person. So we went through the "as is"
phase. I'm sure that there are other ... we are currently going through that
phase, you know, also. But I guess as I earlier stated that the project team has
divided it into two major phases. We are currently in Phase I of it. Phase II,
again, begins in January.
COUNCILMEMBER MATEO: Okay. So in the Phase II part ... component we also will
be seeing increase in for positions ... temporary positions, as well to continue
that planning process, as well? Well, in Phase I we're showing, you know, we're
seeing two additional positions, the Clerk III and the Personnel Management
Specialist II, which are positions to more or less help move the process along for
Phase I. Phase II implementations we will be seeing additional positions to move
along whatever processes those are?
MR. HIROMOTO: My understanding we had targeted the additional positions for a ten
month period which would ... eight-COUNCILMEMBER MATEO: Eight months.
MR. HIROMOTO: --which we had projected to last from possibly July of this year
through the end of the year which is six months and an additional couple months
next year to assist us in the Phase II portion of the project.
COUNCILMEMBER MATEO: Okay. So for now because we haven't gotten to that
particular phase, Phase II, we're not really looking at additional positions to go up
to carryover Phase II's implementation?
MS. KRIEG: Not at this time.
COUNCILMEMBER MATEO: Okay, thank you. Thank you very much, Chair.
CHAIR HOKAMA: Okay. Before I recognize Mr. Molina I was reminded I need to close
testimony. So testimony is closed for today.
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COUNCILMEMBERS VOICED NO OBJECTIONS.
CHAIR HOKAMA: Okay, Mr. Molina.
COUNCILMEMBER MOLINA: Thank you, Chairman. Good afternoon, Ms. Krieg and
Mr. Hiromoto. Do you have at this time I guess a cost analysis of what the
County will save in terms of once this system is implemented, where the County
will be I guess benefiting in terms of I guess reduced man hours when dealing
with problems such as, you know, the leave counts and other issues that may
crop up; the problems that we currently have with this system that we have now
as opposed to when this new system is implemented? What potentially ... what
kind of benefits are we looking at for the County?
MS. KRIEG: We don't have that information as far as the money part, the savings, and
things.
COUNCILMEMBER MOLINA: I can request in writing for it, Chair, as well. It doesn't
have to be answered today.
CHAIR HOKAMA: Yeah, we'll be forwarding-COUNCILMEMBER MOLINA: Sure
CHAIR HOKAMA: --that, Mr. Molina.
COUNCILMEMBER MOLINA: Okay, thank you. And I guess some system upgrades
for the future. Have you been getting any cost projections to what type of
software I guess will be needed to upgrade the system? I can only guess it will
somehow ... when there will be a need someday to upgrade this system. Have
you been given that information, yet, by the vendor?
MR. HIROMOTO: Mr. Chair. That's a good question. Our department is ... my
understanding is a little behind in that. Most of our hardware is ... probably
would not be capable of handling the new system. Our software, we're currently
So I believe
running like Windows 95, which is pretty much outdated.
Department of Personnel Services is scheduled for a hardware/software
upgrade, but that would come out of the department ... MIS. So we have not
budgeted for hardware/software upgrades.
COUNCILMEMBER MOLINA: Okay, thank you. Thank you, Chairman.
CHAIR HOKAMA: Mr. Nishiki.
VICE-CHAIR NISHIKI: No.
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CHAIR HOKAMA: Mr. Pontanilla.
COUNCILMEMBER PONTANILLA: Thank you, Chair. My question is based on the
details of 14-3. Can you explain to me the professional services as well as the
registration and training dollars that has been requested? ... (short pause) ...
14-3.
MS. KRIEG: We're asking for an increase of $14,500 and that basically is for $4,500 for
customer service training, which is the three all-day sessions to be offered to all
County employees. As I mentioned in my opening statement, $5,000 will go to
reimburse Public Works, Highways Division, for the EO-3 training and then
$5,000 for other training classes, which include such things as defensive driving
classes certified by the National Safety Council, telephone etiquette classes
which are given twice a year, conducting internal investigations.
What was your other question?
COUNCILMEMBER PONTANILLA: The other one was the registration fees, same
page, 6230. It shows flat budget but what is the dollars going to be expended
for?
MS. KRIEG: Those are monies that we use for our computer training and licenses ...
(change tape) ... (short pause) ... Yeah, I know the $60,000 of that was for the
computer training that we provide. I can get more detail regarding the other
$4,000 for you.
COUNCILMEMBER PONTANILLA: Okay, thank you. Thank you, Chair.
CHAIR HOKAMA: Okay. Your EP count moves by two, but you moving up one PM
Specialist I to a II and one PM Specialist III to IV. Can you help the Committee
understand the progression in the classifications?
MS. KRIEG: Our Personnel Specialists are in a career ladder series and these are the
new hires that we brought in to replace my Deputy and myself. And as they
progress in experience we are able to make more complex and difficult
assignments as they go through their training. As we make these assignments
we need to reclassify the positions-CHAIR HOKAMA: Okay.
MS. KRIEG: --and reallocate them and so those are reflected in the budget.
CHAIR HOKAMA: Okay, that's fine. Ms. Tavares.
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COUNCILMEMBER TAVARES: Yeah. In your program budget you talk about your
activities related to collective bargaining. I don't know if we want to get into this
area at this time now, Chair. It's okay?
CHAIR HOKAMA: I'll allow some discussion. The actual Committee's review of the
currently binding arbitration award will be taken . up specifically in the very near
future when we have a communication from Administration presenting us with a
resolution-COUNCILMEMBER TAVARES: Okay.
CHAIR HOKAMA:
questions.

--to authorize that new contract.

But I'll allow some of your

COUNCILMEMBER TAVARES: Yeah. I guess my question is more general. I'm just
curious as to what the Director or the Deputy ... what kind of training do you
folks go through in collective bargaining and is there or are there attorneys from
the County of Maui that represent the County at the arbitration sessions? 'Cause
I think the unions probably have theirs there.
MS. KRIEG: At the interest arbitration session?
COUNCILMEMBER TAVARES: Yeah ... or arbitration or any collective bargaining
meetings.
MS. KRIEG: Okay. Normally, in the regular arbitration, not arbitration, excuse me, in
the regular negotiations, across-the-table negotiations, we don't normally have
legal counsel there.
COUNCILMEMBER TAVARES: Uh-huh.
MS. KRIEG: When you ...
COUNCILMEMBER TAVARES: Do the unions?
MS. KRIEG: No.
COUNCILMEMBER TAVARES: Okay.
MS. KRIEG: No. There are ... the unions come with the chief spokesperson and their
negotiating team, which is normally made up of union members ... employee
members. The employers go with their designated chief spokesperson and the
representatives from the various jurisdictions. And if there is any legal counsel,
it's done in private caucuses.
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COUNCILMEMBER TAVARES: So who takes, who takes the lead when you go to
these contract negotiations? The State?
MS. KRIEG: Well, they got five votes.
COUNCILMEMBER TAVARES: Yeah. So they usually lead?
MS. KRIEG: If you're, if you're, if you talking about, you know, who has more control,-COUNCILMEMBER TAVARES: Uh-huh.
MS. KRIEG: --normally the State tends to have more control because they have more
votes.
COUNCILMEMBER TAVARES: Uh-huh. So that's telling me that ...
CHAIR HOKAMA: They have five or they have four?
MS. KRIEG: Excuse me.
COUNCILMEMBER TAVARES: Four.
MS. KRIEG: Four.
COUNCILMEMBER TAVARES: Yeah.
CHAIR HOKAMA: I was kind of getting worried. I know we need five to get it approved,
but I was thinking, gee, if the State got five, they don't need the Counties.
MS. KRIEG: Four. I know sometimes it feels like that.
CHAIR HOKAMA: I know what you're saying, Director. . .. (laughter) . ..
MS. KRIEG: Sometimes it feels like that.
CHAIR HOKAMA: I'm sorry, Ms. Tavares.
MS. KRIEG: But as far as the chief spokesperson, the chief spokesperson can come
from any jurisdiction. And very recently, there's been reluctance from the other
jurisdictions and we've offered up from our staff: the Firefighters last round of
negotiations, Dave Underwood, was the Chief Spokesperson; for the SHOPO
negotiations, at that time Ken Taira was the sitting Deputy and he was heading
the negotiations.
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COUNCILMEMBER TAVARES: So it can be anybody from your office, not just you or
the Deputy?
MS. KRIEG: Right. But as of right now and until the end of this project I'm not
volunteering anybody. I made that perfectly clear.
COUNCILMEMBER TAVARES: So then going back to the first question. What kind of
training, courses, classes, or whatever do you folks have to enable you to be
highly skilled at the negotiations table?
MS. KRIEG: On-the-job training.
COUNCILMEMBER TAVARES: .. .(Iaughter) . .. Job training.
MS. KRIEG: A lot of it is on-the-job training. There are some classes, not too many,
that, you know, we could go to, but a lot of it is on-the-job training. Which is why,
as soon as we can, we take our junior employees along with us when we go to
the negotiations.
COUNCILMEMBER TAVARES: Yeah, I know when I was in my graduate work for
Educational Administration we were required to take a course in collective
bargaining and that's taught I think only once every so many years at UH and
you have to fly to Honolulu every week to take the class one afternoon, four
hours, or whatever it was. But, yeah, there doesn't seem to be a lot out there.
But I just, I just hope that we're not at a disadvantage when we go in there
because it sure seems like things are . . . the pendulum is in the favor of the
unions, especially when I just read today's article about what we also gave up in
that ... the contract on the vacation and leave or leave time, vacation and sick
leave. And it's like, you know, we go forward and then we go backwards three
steps or something. So I wasn't real happy to see that occur.
The other question that I had about classification and stuff, you know, we've had
different departments come before us so far and 'cause you know there's lots of
position expansion requests, but have these departments that are requesting
expansion positions talked with you folks about classifications and salary ranges
and that kind of stuff or is that afterwards this occurs ... after it's turned down or
approved? Well, actually if it's turned down, you don't have to do anything, but
only after it's approved you get involved.
MS. KRIEG: It depends on the department. If they're wise, they'll talk to us before.
COUNCILMEMBER TAVARES: First.
MS. KRIEG: Fire has. The Deputy, my Deputy, has just informed me that Fire has
been in discussions with us regarding their re-org regarding the establishment of
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the positions. Many of the departments do not and they are very surprised when
they do put their request in to us that they don't get what they expected. And a
lot of times they will tell us that we have to give it to them in a certain shape or
form because Council gave the approval and so we have to inform them no,
Council authorized monies, but you know, it's like Council gave you spending
money, but what you buy at the store is going to be, you know, what you come
home with is going to be up to us.
COUNCILMEMBER TAVARES: Well, you know, I'm real concerned because I see
some positions coming down now in MIS and in the Police Department and
maybe some other departments in the future that deal with, you know,
information technology people. And I look at some of the salary ranges that were
in one proposal and even at an SR-28, which is around $53,000 a year, who is
going to apply for that kind of job? I mean are we competitive as far as the levels
of ITP personnel that we need and the salaries that the County can offer or the
Civil Service system classifies for? I mean is that SR-28 off the wall or is it
reasonable or, you know, I don't think it's reasonable. I think it's way under for
what ... describing what that person's going to do, but I don't know how it fits in
with the Civil Service system.
MS. KRIEG: I don't know what the job is going to do because we haven't been
consulted, but I can tell you an SR-28 is about equal to what our MIS managers
... our current MIS manager is.
COUNCILMEMBER TAVARES: Twenty-eight.
MS. KRIEG: EM-5.
COUNCILMEMBER TAVARES: Oh.
MS. KRIEG: Around there.
COUNCILMEMBER TAVARES: Okay, thank you.
CHAIR HOKAMA: My question to follow-up is when did Fire come and consult with
you? Very recently?
MS. KRIEG: No, a while ago ... a while ago.
CHAIR HOKAMA: Well, since you have the Budget Director, maybe they can have a
communication that other departments should at least touch base with you first.
Because the example Ms. Tavares gave are, let me tell you, like Planning. They
keep asking for Planner Ills, we give and then they redescribe to Planner VI,
Planner IV,-- .
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MS. KRIEG: Inspectors.
CHAIR HOKAMA: --and next year they come back and say, oh, we need another
Planner III because we never did have the Planner III hired. So, you know, even
for us it gets kind of tiring hearing the same request and having the department
later not do what they told us they were going to do and then change the job title.
COUNCILMEMBER TAVARES: Yeah, Mr. Chair.
CHAIR HOKAMA: Yes, ma'am.
COUNCILMEMBER TAVARES: Can I just follow-up on what you just said? When the
departments come in and they're asking for positions a lot of times we're seeing
that they're actually classifying the positions before it ever gets to Personnel and
we may put in a Planner III position, but it ends up being something else or
whatever. They should just be asking for Planner and let the Department of
Personnel Services work with them to figure out what kind of Planner and what
level that Planner is because they have to do recruitment, too. So you can't
recruit at a Planner III level when you want a Planner IV type, you know, with that
many more things. So, you know, I totally agree ...
CHAIR HOKAMA: That would help her but it wouldn't help us in how much-MS. KRIEG: Money.
CHAIR HOKAMA: --money to allocate.
COUNCILMEMBER TAVARES: Well, just pick an average.

. . .(Iaughter) . ..

CHAIR HOKAMA: I don't know. Does the Director have a comment?
MS. KRIEG: No. That was going to be my comment that I think they're assigning a
level or an SR because they need to plug a figure in there and that's how they go
about it. Where they get really creative is when they, like if they're just going to
plug in a Planner or a Civil Engineer or something that we already have in our
classification plan, that's one thing, but when they get really creative and start
creating their own classifications and assigning SRs, that's when we really have
a field day. . . .(Iaughter) . ..
COUNCILMEMBER TAVARES: Okay, thank you.
CHAIR HOKAMA: Well, maybe we need to temper creativity in personnel development.
Mr. Carroll, questions for the Director or Deputy? Mr. Kane.
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COUNCILMEMBER KANE: Just a real ... I'll keep it brief. It seems like when we have
people coming before us asking for expansion positions, one of our boilerplate
questions is, did you go talk to Personnel, yet? Seems like it's just going to make
a lot of the issues go away if they come forward and say, yes, we've talked to
them, this is what we've talked about, and it makes it a lot simpler for us.
CHAIR HOKAMA: Well, would help if they read Section 7 of the Budget Ordinance
since that is our law. That's what we passed. I think you're absolutely right1 Mr.
Kane.
Mr. Mateo.
COUNCILMEMBER MATEO: No.
CHAIR HOKAMA: Mr. Molina.
COUNCILMEMBER MOLINA: Yeah. Chairman, actually more just a general comment
or compliment, if you will, I want to thank the department for sharing with us their
proposal on helping to create more efficiency in government. And I was really
pleased to hear the emphasis on telephone etiquette training because when I do
get calls from my constituents about concerns about various departments, one of
the things I constantly hear is, oh, that person from that department, they showed
no sensitivity to my concern or they're very sassy. And I don't know whether
some of those comments were justified or not, but that is something that I hear a
lot. So I can tell you, Mr. Chairman, I don't know if you agree or disagree with
me, but some of our departments could benefit from telephone etiquette training
because if we're asked to ask our taxpayers to foot more money for equipment
requests and operations and salaries, the least we can do is give the public a
good return in terms of customer service at least over the phone. So thank you
for letting me stand on my soapbox. I guess that's Charmaine'S term, but you
know, some of that soap came down here so I just wanted to say that. Thank
you, Chairman. Thank you.
CHAIR HOKAMA: Thank you. Mr. Nishiki?
VICE-CHAIR NISHIKI: No.
CHAIR HOKAMA: Mr. Pontanilla?
COUNCILMEMBER PONTANILLA: No.
CHAIR HOKAMA: Anything else, Ms. Tavares?
COUNCILMEMBER TAVARES: I'll put it in writing.
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CHAIR HOKAMA: Okay, fine.
COUNCILMEMBER KANE: Mr. Chair?
CHAIR HOKAMA: Yes, Mr. Kane.
COUNCILMEMBER KANE: Just one final ... the line of questioning you had in the
beginning after the opening comments regarding security and that was one of my
major issues that I wanted to talk about, but you've covered pretty much the bulk
of it. And so I just wanted to maybe get a reassurance that because in your
description where an employee can go in just for a simple address change and
that's fine, but it was explained that there's various levels that people can go in,
and Mr. Chair, the primary issue that you touched was the one that I wanted to
lead to was the internal penetration and disgruntled employees. And I guess my
reassurance is going to come from the fact that who is it, Jacob folks are the
ones that are working on the internal ...
call them firewalls for the lack of a
better term, but working on firewalls. Since now the employee has more access
into the computer, you know, that whole fraud thing is the part that I kind of go,
oh, you know, I get kind of nervous about. So I'm sure that's a major component
that they look at because this type of program when the Chair asked about the
potential weaknesses of this type of program that because now everybody has
accessibility, all it takes is a kind of a smart person to go in and because who's
cross-checking it is I guess that's what I'm looking at. If everybody can go in and
put in and they only can achieve certain levels, but if they're able to penetrate
certain levels that they're not authorized, is there going to be some sort of system
in there that cross-checks or references inputted data? You know, I'm a layman.
I don't know about computers but these are just things that, you know, you watch
movies about, quite frankly. So I don't know if that's the kind of things that are
justifiably a concern.

1''

CHAIR HOKAMA: You have a matrix answer to that?
MS. KRIEG: Matrix answer? ... (laughter). "
COUNCILMEMBER KANE:
implementation issue.

Yeah.

No, I would have to defer to Jacob.

Thank you, Chair.

And I realize it's a

CHAIR HOKAMA: Yes, Mr. Nishiki.
VICE-CHAIR NISHIKI: Lynn, Civil Service is one area of reform that we're going, but is
or do we have the opportunity to compensate excellent County employees
outside this Civil Service system and can we?
MS. KRIEG: I would have to ask what kind of compensation you were referring to.
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VICE-CHAIR NISHIKI: I don't know.
MS. KRIEG: Okay. For example, the Mayor does have the authority to grant
Administrative Leave. Previous Mayors, I'm not sure whether this Mayor in
particular specifically has used or exercised that authority, but previous Mayors
have for exceptional employee, either development of, you know, money-saving
ideas, or you know, things like that, have granted Administrative Leave, maybe a
day off, things like that.
VICE-CHAIR NISHIKI: That's it?
MS. KRIEG: Yeah.
CHAIR HOKAMA: It doesn't impact the budget.
MS. KRIEG: We also have the awards program.
VICE-CHAIR NISHIKI: Yeah. I know that's really manini. I just curious how ... I mean
you know we got some great employees, but how they can use their real abilities
and us show our gratitude because they go over and above that's all I'm saying.
And you know, I heard Riki at one time say, yeah, well, we can do it, a couple
years back, but I don't see us doing anything about it. So I'm just curious that
those are the people that I'd really like to see honored and compensated just
because, you know, you got those flakes that really just-MS. KRIEG: Right.
VICE-CHAIR NISHIKI: --at the same time just do nothing and collect their paychecks.
So if there is some incentive, perhaps, you know, other people may be also
inspired to do the same, but there isn't any-MS. KRIEG: What ... there isn't anything right now.
VICE-CHAIR NISHIKI: --outside the Civil Service.
MS. KRIEG: There's ... that's not to say that, you know, there couldn't be. Depending
on what kind of program or award you thinking of, it may take consultation with
the unions. I know that sometimes the unions frown on certain kinds of programs
because they feel it's very subjective, but again it depends on what your program
is going to be like.
VICE-CHAIR NISHIKI: This Administration has not looked at it or you've not looked at
it?
MS. KRIEG: No.
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VICE-CHAIR NISHIKI: Is there a reason why you haven't?
MS. KRIEG: Well, up until now I've been told we didn't have money.
VICE-CHAIR NISHIKI: Well, let me ask you this, have you seen exceptional employees
that have inspired and, and, and been and shown where through their work
they've helped save money on how to become more efficient. Can you pinpoint
any type of circumstance that you see? Maybe Charmaine has, you know, as a
department, I'm not sure.
COUNCILMEMBER TAVARES: .. . (inaudible) ...
MS. KRIEG: I have ... you're not going to ask me who, right?
VICE-CHAIR NISHIKI: I'm just looking at ways in which we can outperform. You know,
as Riki said, you know, like there's some County governments that go and work
outside and for the private sector and get jobs and stuff and I've not seen it here.
That's all. And so despite that this may be going on we've not done anything to
be that motivated. And if there is, then why shouldn't we, is my question. That's
all, Mr. Chairman. You know, if we don't do it and we just talk about it, then
nothing happens, I'm just curious if somehow we can do it. Because I'm sure
we've got some great employees here that would be inspired, you know, anyway.
CHAIR HOKAMA: Well, I think we have options. We do know of counties that have
implemented bonus systems in conjunction with the unions or AFSCME entities,
which our unions are a part of. And so I would say if the union is against their
members earning extra money in their paycheck, they're going to find
decertification real fast. Because if they're not doing any good for their
membership ...
VICE-CHAIR NISHIKI: I guess it's one way to really save County taxpayers money
because you probably have less employees with exceptional employees that are
willing to take that extra step to do work.
CHAIR HOKAMA: It depends. Indianapolis has increased it because on the road
repaving they've gone out and competed against the private sector to do private
sector road paving. They've won those contracts and then when they come
ahead of schedule and under budget, the employees get a portion of the savings.
So it affects their wallet real direct and their motivation to excel is increased
because it affects them financially right in their pocket. And, you know again, it's
reversed privatization. You gotta get through that, that mentality that, you know,
we know of good employees that have good ideas and they're beaten back by
that tribal mentality that you going make us work harder. You going make us,
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you know, we can do the job in five hours instead of eight, now what the hell you
dOing.
VICE-CHAIR NISHIKI: Right.
CHAIR HOKAMA: You know, you're upsetting the status quo. So, you know, there's
one way to beat it is get them all motivated and that means that's the wallet
pocketbook.
COUNCILMEMBER MOLINA: Get the whole tribe going.
CHAIR HOKAMA: Yeah, get the tribe going. Members, are there anything else for
Personnel Services? I think the department did a very good job. They
highlighted the differences, explained why they have the differences, their
approach to addressing the difference, and so I guess they've set a good
standard for all the other departments to try and achieve. If there's no request for
DPS to return; if there's any questions, forward it to the Chair who will be happy
to present it to the Deputy and Director for appropriate response. If not,
Department, any closing comments? I guess we'll see you soon on the collective
bargaining increases. So Members you will have that opportunity then. Okay,
thank you, Ms. Krieg ... Deputy. Members, the intention of the Chair for
tomorrow morning, just let you know, is that because it is late in the cancellation
of the meeting and we are not confident enough we could reach as many people
as I would like to on a short-term cancellation, we will meet at 9:00 a.m., the
Budget Committee meet. At which time if there are people that have made effort
to come to testify, the Chair will entertain that testimony and then adjourn for the
day and allow Planning to then resume its work on its calendar. So any
questions for tomorrow, Members? Budget Director, I think you can utilize the
day. Very short recess, Members, but thank you, Department. .. .(gavelj . ..
RECESS:

3:41 p.m.

RECONVENE:

3:49 p.m.

CHAIR HOKAMA: .. .(gavel) . .. Okay, we shall reconvene the meeting of 30 th March,
2004. Members, we will meet at 9:00 a.m. and then go according to the Chair's
suggestion. If there are testimony, we'll accept it. If not, we'll adjourn and then
allow Planning Committee to continue their agenda requirements. Questions?
And again, just to let you know we have worked with ... the staff has been
fabulous. They know that I am very demanding. Even upon you, Members, I'm
very demanding, but we have scheduled enough that we have some flexibility
that it would not deter us from completing the Budget on time. So have I taken
into account Mr. Nishiki's request in Planning Committee? Yes, I have. Do I see
us not being able to do our job? No. So I'll ask you these questions, Members.
That's the plan for tomorrow. We will reschedule those departments that were
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planned for tomorrow on other dates and we'll give you the revised schedule.
And again, the Chairman has great confidence that we'll be able to conduct the
business for the 2005 Budget on time, on schedule, and balanced. Any
questions? Mr. Kane.
COUNCILMEMBER KANE: No question. I'm just hoping, Mr. Chair, that if anything
contrary comes up as far as statements, I hope that you can reiterate what you
just said for everybody's benefit that-CHAIR HOKAMA: That's ... (inaudible) ... again, Members.
COUNCILMEMBER KANE: --that this body is reassured that you have, as a veteran
Chairman of this Committee, have always looked out for the big picture and I
think all of us here appreciate that. So thank you.
CHAIR HOKAMA: Okay, thank you. Anything else, Members? If not, we'll see each
other in Paia at 6:00 p.m. This meeting is adjourned .. .(gavelj . ..
COUNCIL MEMBERS VOICED NO OBJECTIONS. (excused: JJ, WKN, CT)
ACTION:

ADJOURN:

DEFER pending further discussion.

3:53 p.m.
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